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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee A 

Report of: Interim Assistant Director of Regulation 
& Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Monday 26th April 2021 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Cask and Craft Bars, 56 Boldmere Road, Sutton 
Coldfield, B73 5TJ  

Ward affected: Sutton Vesey   

Contact Officer: 
 

David Kennedy, Principal Licensing Officer,                          
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the Sale of Alcohol (for consumption both on and off the premises) 
to operate from 10:00am until 11:00pm (Sunday to Wednesday) and 10:00am until 01:00am 
(Thursday to Saturday). 
 
Premises to remain open to the public from 10:00am until 11:30pm (Sunday to Wednesday) and 
10:00am until 01:30am (Thursday to Saturday). 
 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application. 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 3rd March 2021 in respect of Cask and Craft 
Bars, 56 Boldmere Road, Sutton Coldfield, B73 5TJ.  
 

Representations have been received from other persons.  

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Cask and Craft Direct Ltd applied on 3rd March 2021 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Cask 
and Craft Bars, 56 Boldmere Road, Sutton Coldfield, B73 5TJ.  
 
 

Representations have been received from other persons, which are attached at Appendices 1 – 4.  
 
The application is attached at Appendix 5. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 6. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with Environmental Health and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 7. 
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 8.  
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copy of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 – 4 
Application Form, Appendix 5 
Condition agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 6 
Conditions agreed with Environmental Health, Appendix 7  
Site Location Plans, Appendix 8 
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
Refuse to specify a person in the licence as the premises supervisor. 
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Appendix 1 
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Appendix 2  

 
From:  

Sent: 25 March 2021 14:05 

To: Licensing  

Subject: Cask & Craft, Sutton Coldfield 

 

 

 Redacre Road 

Sutton Coldfield 

West Midlands 

B73  

 

 

18th March 2021 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

 

RE: Cask and Craft Direct Ltd, 56 Boldmere Road, B73 5TJ 

 

I wish to object to the application for licensing of the above named premises at the heart of a local 

community shopping centre, Boldmere, Sutton Coldfield.  

 

I wish to object to the application on the following grounds: 

 

The prevention of crime and disorder 

Cask and Craft, by it’s very nature, can encourage crime and disorder to take place within the local 

community. It only takes a patron to have a few too many drinks and they could leave the premises and cause 

physical damage to local people or property. Without securing the rear of the premises it is only a likelihood 

that as a neighbour we could witness such occurrences.  

 

Public Safety 

There is no prevention of issues surrounding public safety at the rear of the establishment. The public are 

free to access the premises via Redacre Road which leaves local residents and the wider local community 

using the street vulnerable to drunk and disorderly clients.  

 

The prevention of public nuisance 

The nuisance level of the Cask and Craft is two fold, there is the noise implication and there is the 

degradation of the local area. 

 

Firstly, the Premises create a vast amount of noise, especially when their clientele take to sitting at the rear of 

the premises, a couple of metres from residential dwellings. There are also residential dwellings above the 

establishment. The bar location is not fit for purpose and as the noise particularly at the rear of the property 

causes local residents discomfort within their own homes, going about their own business and attempting to 

sleep. My son is 4 years old and during the relaxation of COVID rules last summer he was continually kept 

awake by the volume of noise coming from the establishment, again, at the rear of the premises. I made a 

complaint the Environmental Health but sadly it could not be pursued as the premises closed again for the 

local lockdown. It should not be for local residents to have to put up with noise nuisance and then have to 

complain to the Council. When a Licensee is granted a License it should be under good reason that the 

establishment will not cause any issue to it’s neighbours. Cask & Craft has done so ever since it has opened 

up the rear of the premises for clients.  

 

A licensed premises has to respect it’s neighbours where applicable and provide adequate signage to ensure 

it’s clients are doing the same. Sadly the Cask and Craft does not abide by this. The relaxation of COVID 

restrictions over the coming months will only aggravate this further with more people wishing to go out and 

socialize at a Public House. 

 

Secondly on this point, there is the litter which is generated by clients at the rear of the property, leaving the 

establishment at the rear of the property (which is a residential street), finishing off their drinks and 

discarding the empties in local residents gardens or the public highway. My 91 year old neighbour found a 

beer glass and bottles in her front garden. If she had not seen these she could have seriously injured herself.  
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The protection of children from harm 

The rear of the premises is located on a residential street, just a mere couple of metres from homes where 

young children reside. It is therefore unsatisfactory that people can gain access to and from the premises 

from this elevation. The rear of the premises has always been used as a refuge area for the shops and now the 

Cask & Craft. However the Cask & Craft establishment are using this access as a public thoroughfare which 

is just unacceptable of a residential street. Residents can often here the clientele getting more and more 

intoxicated and it would only take one person to come out of there after a few too many alcoholic drinks 

consumed (at any time of day) and cause harm to a local child. We are talking about a residential street, 

Redacre Road, which is unlike the front of the premises which is commercial street, Boldmere Road.  

 

I do hope that you will take into consideration my comments and strong concerns surrounding these 

Premises.  

 

Yours faithfully, 
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Appendix 3 

 

From:  

Sent: 29 March 2021 13:13 

To: Sharon Watts  

Cc: Licensing   

Subject: THE CASK AND CRAFT LICENSING APPLICATION 

 

Dear Sharon / licensing department. 

 

APPLICATION : Cask and Craft Direct Limited 

ADDRESS : 56 Boldmere Road, Sutton Coldfield, B73 5TJ 

 

The one good thing to come out of the last 12 months was the return of peace and tranquility to our garden 

area. Sadly this is about to disappear again with the potential of even more noise pollution from The Cask 

and Craft to add to that of The Deli who recently (23/03/21) removed more trees and foliage that gave some 

natural contribution to noise reduction in our garden. 

I realise the council planning and licensing departments are not interested in any of my thoughts and genuine 

concerns regarding The Cask and Craft application, as we have been here before (and no doubt will again) 

with The Deli, but feel the following points must be considered before any decisions are made, assuming the 

decision hasn’t already been made. 

Rear of Property 

• Additional Human Noise – We already have screaming children throughout the day leading onto cheering, 
clapping and general loud behaviour associated with alcohol related events into the night. The additional 
decking area of The Cask and Craft will only add to this. 

NO MORE NOISE PLEASE. 

• Live Music / DJ’s / Radios / Pre-Recorded Music / Amplified noise – NONE 

• Hours of usage for Rear Decking Area – If the application is successful the same 21.00hrs time The Deli is 
supposed to adhere to for the area to be vacated by must be in place. 

We regularly have to remind The Deli of their 21.00hrs licence and do not wish to have to make an 
additional call or visit to The Cask and Craft. It should not be the responsibility of the local resident to see 
the licence agreement complied with and the reception received can be intimidating and aggressive and 
make you consider your personal safety. The 21.00hrs is in place for a reason and not to be continually 
pushed. If one does not take any notice nor will the other. 

MORE HELP PLEASE. 

• Access and Egress – This must be from Boldmere Road – The High Street 

An acoustic fence is required to prevent the rear of the property being used for access and egress and 
would also help with noise reduction. Simply parking a vehicle across the opening will not prevent people 
from using this route as I have already witnessed myself.  

It would also remove the potential for customers and others to congregate on the car park causing more 
noise, litter, take-away wrappers, cigarette ends, broken glass, vomit etc. and also making passers-by feel 
uneasy at the sight of a large group drinking alcohol. 

During the lockdown there were occasions when the decking area seating was used by people passing by to 
sit and drink late into the night so additional security for the venue and residents would be provided by an 
acoustic fence as well making the road side view more appealing. 
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• Smoking and Vaping - This must be from Boldmere Road – The High Street 

• Outdoor Food / Barbeques etc. - This must be from Boldmere Road – The High Street 

1AM opening 

• AGAINST - More people around the streets in the early hours with the potential for anti-social behaviour, 
violence, theft, singing/shouting and glasses/cans left on garden walls. 

If successful every public house, restaurant and take away on Boldmere Road will see this as an opportunity 
to extend their hours. 

ENOUGH IS ENOUGH 

• Additional Human Noise – Cheering, clapping and general loud behaviour associated with alcohol related 
events carrying on until 1am at The Cask and Craft will only add to this. 

NO MORE NOISE PLEASE. 

• Live Music / DJ’s / Radios / Pre-Recorded Music / Amplified noise – NONE 

The cocktail bar upstairs already plays music and has live acts??? 

• Door Staff – Registered door staff not a mate with a black coat 

• CCTV – Front and back 

• Policing – Additional police patrols required to Boldmere Road and the surrounding neighbourhood. Also 
easier access to police to report incidents. 

Any decisions made with Covid 19 pandemic business recovery in mind need to be taken carefully and take 

into account the welfare of the closest local residents. Temporary arrangements have a habit of becoming 

permanent and while I support short term initiatives to get everyone back on their feet decisions should not 

be rushed. 

The comment to my neighbour from the owner of The Cask and Craft when he questioned him regarding the 

decking area was ‘I CAN DO WHAT THE **** I LIKE’ so you can see my concerns with any license 

compliance and personal safety if we have to remind them of the rules. 

If you are to believe the comments on the Boldmere forum I should not be able to voice my concerns on this 

and other applications as it was my choice 20 odd years ago to live in close proximity to the shops. One 

minute they are calling it Boldmere Village, the next they want to fill it with late night bars and restaurants.  

Great when you live out of the area! 

We are not talking about shops operating on the high street during normal working hours providing a great 

service to the community. 

We are talking about Public Houses / restaurants and everything that brings when extending their business 

closer and closer to resident’s homes and extending opening hours. 

 

I hope to hear back from you on this urgent matter asap, if you require any additional information please do 

not hesitate to contact me, 

 

Kind regards, 

 



12 

Appendix 4  
From:  

Sent: 30 March 2021 21:22 

To: Licensing   

Subject: THE CASK AND CRAFT LICENSING APPLICATION 

 

Dear Sharon / licensing department. 

 

APPLICATION : Cask and Craft Direct Limited 

ADDRESS : 56 Boldmere Road, Sutton Coldfield, B73 5TJ 

I write to in relation to the application made by Cask and Craft PH in its bid to extend its opening hours till 
1am. 

Whilst I am in favour of a healthy economy for Boldmere High Street I believe allowing any licensed 
premises extra serving time will open the door to numerous issues not limited to; 

-Anti Social Behaviour 

- Crime 

- Drug use 

- Alcohol influenced violence 

- Nuisance to residents in the surrounding area. 

If the application successful every public house, restaurant and take away on Boldmere Road will see this as 
an opportunity to extend their hours. Which will lead to more of the above. 

Redacre Road where the concerned residents live leads onto Boldmere Road a lot of patrons using licensed 
premises use this road to access and egress Boldmere Road and its Night Time Economy. Any patrons 
leaving post 1 am will lead to the above listed problems on Redacre Road. 

Currently Boldmere Road provides a bustling high street with shops, services and licensed premises with 
reasonable closing hours. If one licensed premises is allowed to open and serve alcohol past midnight this 
will start a trend amongst other licensed premises that will only lead to the above listed points. 

If the Cask and Craft is allowed to close at 1am it will be attractive to patrons who use the Sutton Vesey PH 
which will close at approximately 11pm. This will see a significant increase in footfall within the Cask and 
Craft and the dynamics within the PH will change significant for the worse.  

In a post Covid Night Time Economy it is predicted large numbers will be seen at licensed premises across 
the country for obvious reasons. It is likely this will lead to the 5 points at the start of this email.  

In terms of Policing licensing conditions on Fridays and Saturdays it will be very difficult as 999 calls for 
service to the public are at their highest during these times. Availability of Police Officers to deal with these 
issues will be non existent. 

I am keen to see businesses thrive in a Post Covid world however I believe for all the reasons above 
allowing any premises to remain open till 1am is excessive and its legacy will be a domino effect of 
problems. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me in this matter. 

Regards 
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Appendix 5 
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Appendix 6 
From: Huram Taj  

Sent: 12 March 2021 08:02 

To: Licensing   

Cc: 'Licence Leader'   

Subject: RE: [External]: RE: Cask and Craft Grant application 

 

Good morning licensing, 

 

With regards to Cask and Craft, 56 Boldemere Road, Sutton Coldfield, B73 5TJ application for a 

Premise License. 

 

West Midlands Police have reviewed this application and are happy that if the below conditions are added to 

the licence, together with the operating conditions already offered by the applicant the licensing objectives 

will be met and promoted.  

 

The below conditions and have been discussed with the agent on behalf of the applicant and agreed (as per 

below email chain) who is copied into this email also. 

1. All staff, who are not personal license holders, working at the premises involved in the sale of 

alcohol will receive on-going training. This will be refreshed at least once every 6 months.  

Training records must be made available to authorised officers of responsible authorities on request. 

Records shall be retained at the premises. 

 

2. Online deliveries must only be processed during trading hours, this includes the collection of orders 

by the contracted third party for delivery. 

 

3. When orders are placed online and are to be delivered by a third party courier, there must be at 

least 12hrs between orders placed online to the point of delivery to the buyer. 

 

4. CCTV – In the event the hard disk is replaced for any reason ,the old hard disk must be kept at the 

premises for 31days and be 

readily available for all the licensing authorities 

 

5. An incident register of all occurrences and ejections from the premises will be maintained at the 

premises and all details of public order offences will be recorded and made available to all the 

responsible authorities on request. 

 

6. A risk assessment will be carried out and updated on an annual basis. 

 
If the above conditions are imposed onto the licence, then West Midlands Police have no objection to this 

licence application. 

 

Huram Taj 
Licensing Department 
Birmingham Partnerships Team:Lloyd House Birmingham: West Midlands Police 
 
 
From: Licence Leader  
Sent: 11 March 2021 16:15 

To: Huram Taj 
Subject: RE: [External]: RE: Cask and Craft Grant application 

 

Taj, 
 
This is fine, glad we found a compromise. Please find alcohol delivery policy attached, it’s 
been amended to reflect the conditions agreed today. 
 
Kind regards 
Rob 
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Appendix 7  

 
From: Licence Leader  

Sent: 11 March 2021 11:57 

To: Jane Dunsford   

Cc: Licensing   

Subject: RE: 56 Boldmere Road 

 

Good morning Jane, 
 
Many thanks for your email. 
 
I can confirm that having discussed the below conditions with my client, he is happy to 
have them added to the operating schedule of the premises licence: 
 

1. A close boarded fence and gate to the height of the side brick wall be constructed at the end of the 
beer garden. 

2. The outside beer garden shall only be used during the following hours 10am to 9pm Sunday to 
Friday and 10am to 10pm Saturday 

3. There shall be no live or recorded music within the beer garden. 

4. The beer garden shall be monitored and supervised by staff, and customers shall be advised they 
are in a residential area and to be considerate of the residents. 
 

The fence, it needs to be close boarded with no gaps and there needs to be no gaps around the gate 
otherwise it will not be effective acoustically. 
 

Many thanks for the opportunity to mediate and come to a middle ground for all concerned. 
 
Kind regards 
Rob 
 
Rob Edge (Director) 
 

 
From: Jane Dunsford 

Sent: 11 March 2021 11:28 

Subject: RE: 56 Boldmere Road 

 

Dear Rob, 

 

Please see adjusted conditions and advise if you agree, copying in licensing: 

 

 

1. A close boarded fence and gate to the height of the side brick wall be constructed at the end of the 
beer garden. 

2. The outside beer garden shall only be used during the following hours 10am to 9pm Sunday to 
Friday and 10am to 10pm Saturday 

3. There shall be no live or recorded music within the beer garden. 

4. The beer garden shall be monitored and supervised by staff, and customers shall be advised they 
are in a residential area and to be considerate of the residents. 
 

The fence, it needs to be close boarded with no gaps and there needs to be no gaps around the gate 
otherwise it will not be effective acoustically. 
 
Regards 
 
Jane 

 
Jane Dunsford 

Environmental Protection Officer 

Environmental Protection Unit 
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Appendix 8  
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